MINUTES

LEGISLATIVE SERVICES AND FACILITIES

The Joint Committee on Legislative Services and Facilities met on April 25, 1969, at 5:45 p. m. Present were: Senators Ross Doyen, Glee Smith, Joseph Warren and Joseph Harder; Representatives Carl Ossmann, Pete Loux, Richard Mankin, Donald Bell and Calvin Strowig; and Fred Carman, representing the Revisor of Statutes' Office.

Mr. Carman presented a resume of the type of system the State of Wisconsin uses to draft bills. He suggested that the Committee send three representatives to attend a meeting April 28 and 29 at Madison, Wisconsin. Representative Strowig made a motion to send Senator Doyen, Bob Alderson and Fred Carman to represent the Joint Committee, and that they report back to the Committee. The motion was seconded by Representative Bell, and carried.

Senator Doyen stated that something should be done regarding the voting machine in the House of Representatives. Ben Barrett will prepare and mail out background materials on the voting machine to the new members of the Committee before the next meeting.

The meeting was adjourned.

Recording Secretary